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TO: CABINET -  15 July 2010 
 
 
FROM:   COUNCIL – 8 July 2010 
 
 
 
 
 

MOTION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE –  
 
 
(A) Kenton Road Motion 
 
1. At the meeting of Council held on 8 July 2010, and in accordance with the provisions 

of Rule 14.7, a Motion was proposed by Councillor Yogesh Teli and seconded by 
Councillor Vina Mithani, and read as follows: 

 
“This Council notes that the removal of the right turning from Kenton Road into Kenton 
Lane has proven unpopular with residents, and that a petition on this issue was 
presented to the Mayor of London by Cllrs. Teli, Mithani and Zeid in March 2010. The 
removal of the turning has resulted in increased congestion and a larger number of 
vehicles travelling down the narrower back roads. 
 
This Council therefore pledges to work with Brent Council – who maintain 
responsibility for the junction – to ensure that the right-turn is reintroduced, and to 
liaise with Transport for London to ensure that it is swiftly implemented once Brent 
has agreed to its reintroduction”. 
 

 
2. An amendment was proposed by Councillor Bill Stephenson and seconded by 

Councillor Phillip O’Dell which was agreed. The Motion as amended was resolved to 
stand referred to the next meeting of the Executive as follows: 

 
“This Council notes that the removal of the right turning from Kenton Road into Kenton 
Lane has proven unpopular with residents, and that a petition on this issue was 
presented to the Mayor of London by Cllrs. Teli, Mithani and Zeid in March 2010.  
 
This Council requests that the Chief Executive writes to the Mayor of London 
regarding what action has been taken”. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 FOR CONSIDERATION 



 
 
 
 Background documents:  
 1. Motion submitted to the Council meeting – 8 July 2010. 
  

 
 
 
Contact: 
Vishal Seegoolam, Democratic Services  
Direct Dial: 020 8424 1883 
email: vishal.seegoolam@harrow.gov.uk 

 


